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PLANNING CALENDAR 
 

OCTOBER 2015 
Friday, OCT 10    SRCONCERTS Presents - Tickets @ http://www.srconcerts.org  
   6:00 pm Pre-concert Mixer 
   7:30 pm Beethoven’s 9th Symphony - Arapahoe Philharmonic & Cherry Creek Chorale 
   9:30 pm Post-Concert Meet-and-Greet 
Monday, OCT 19   Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner  (Beef Stroganoff with Apple Strudel) 
   7:00 pm Entertainment - Feast of Tishri Observance (Centennial Lodge of Perfection) 
     Special Speaker for the meeting - check the flyer on page 17 
   7:30 pm Split Meeting - 5 minute oration by  Minister of State (Consistory) 
 

NOVEMBER 2015 
Wednesday, NOV 11 6:30 pm Fall Reunion (47th Consecutive) - Children’s Hospital (By Invitation Only) 
Thursday, NOV 12 7:30 am Fall Reunion - Parking Garage Available 
Friday, NOV 13 8:15 am Fall Reunion - Parking Garage Available 
   7:00 pm Veteran’s Recognition Program and Special Speaker (Open to the Public) 
Saturday, NOV 14 8:00 am Fall Reunion - Parking Garage Available 
Monday, NOV 16   Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner (Turkey and all the trimmings with Pecan Pie) 
   7:00 pm 32nd Degree Conferral 
Saturday, NOV 21 9:00 am Consistory Decorating Party - ALL members, officers, and wives invited 
Thursday, NOV 26   Consistory CLOSED for Thanksgiving Holiday 
Friday, NOV 27   Consistory CLOSED for Thanksgiving Holiday 
 

DECEMBER 2015 
Saturday, DEC 5 10:00 am SR Foundation & Consistory Children’s Christmas Party - Garage Available 
Monday, DEC 21   Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner (Ham with Scalloped Potatoes with Carrot Cake) 
   7:00 pm Entertainment 
   7:30 pm Split Meeting - Annual Election of Officers 
Thursday, DEC 24   Consistory CLOSED at noon for Christmas Holiday 
Friday, DEC 25    Consistory CLOSED for Christmas Holiday 
Thursday, DEC 31   Consistory CLOSED at noon for New Year’s Holiday 
 

JANUARY 2016 

Friday, JAN 1, 2016   Consistory CLOSED for New Year’s Holiday 
Saturday, JAN 9 8:00 am Consistory UNDECORATING Party - ALL ARE WELCOME  
Saturday, JAN 16 8:00 am Consistory Officers’ Breakfast and Installation Practice 
Monday, JAN 18   Stated Meeting - Installation of Officers - Parking Garage Available 
Friday, JAN 22    Consistory CLOSED for Grand Lodge Annual Communication 
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YES/NO Pro/con 

EVERYONE is encouraged to think about the questions, but more importantly, submit a short 
(SHORT) essay taking either the YES/PRO side OR the NO/CON side.  We ask that you try to 
keep your responses to a minimum of 250 words, but no more than 500.  This should be an 
interesting exercise for everyone, and perhaps we’ll all benefit and learn something new in 
the process.  And, if you think of a question you’d like to see explored in this column, let me 
know. 
 
In last month’s RiteWorks, we asked the following question: 

Is it wrong to become a Mason only to join another Masonic group? 
 
Brother Jim Classen, 32° commented:  “No place to respond to the question of the month, so 
these are my thoughts.  When I joined, I guess early eighties, I knew nothing about the Con-
sistory and after receiving my 32°, nobody contacted me or instructed me as to the bodies, 
their role, etc.  I was hung out to dry nor did I figure out a way to learn about the same.  Per-
haps you should initiate a group to visit with each new member for educational purposes 
about the Consistory.  I, of course, had my own company and was quite busy, but I did partici-
pate in two of the degrees for several years, but just never was active in any lodge other than 
my Blue lodge.  Food for thought. 
 
Brother Larry Tygart, 32° commented: I was compelled to respond to this question, as I have a 
biased opinion in this matter and I believe it to be wrong.  When I was initiated, I was going 
through with another Brother (I cannot even recall his name) whose only intent was to get in-
to one of the appendant bodies.  His attentiveness to the work and subsequent proficiencies 
were “enough” to get him to the next degree until finally he was raised and stood his profi-
ciency.  I have not seen the brother since at any Lodge meeting or function.  Over the course 
of time, the requirements have become lessened to allow for the increase in numbers.  There 
was a time not so long ago that there was a natural progression to become associated into ap-
pendant bodies after due time in the Blue Lodge and subsequent requirements to move for-
ward to another body.  To echo Bro. Rommerdahl on his opinion of “too soon” to join those 
bodies.  The Lodge is the cornerstone of ALL of the bodies, and I have heard it at all appen-
dant bodies “who has attended their Blue Lodge since their last meeting?”  This, in itself, 
should be, however is not always, a reminder to all, that we had made a singular commitment  



4 

Yes/No - Pro/Con - Continued from previous page 

first, and that was to the perpetuation and vitality of Masonry through the Blue Lodge first.  If 
the intent of the candidate is ONLY to join another body and let the Lodge be only a stepping-
stone, then our process of selection is wrought with error. 
 
Finally, MWB Charlie Johnson, 33° made the following argument: 
“GOOD GRIEF ... My Brethren, there is absolutely nothing wrong with this statement.  I’m sure 
you have encountered a person, even a stranger, who inquires about your Masonic  pin or 
ring by referencing a Shriner or Knight Templar.  If you are like me, we go into information 
mode and try to explain that one must experience the three Blue Lodge Degrees first.  After 
memorizing a proficiency in each and advancing through them, then membership in the ap-
pendant bodies is available.  It is probably clear at that time that this person just wants to get 
to the part where he can drive a unique little car and make children laugh or strap on a tight 
fitting uniform and wield a sabre in close order drill.  He fails to see the true meaning of what 
Masonry means to most of us. 
 
I would propose to you that this thinking is not all bad and that we can capitalize on the fact 
that many men of this generation want to experience Masonry in their own way.  Naturally, I 
am not recommending ‘short-cutting’ the EA, FC, or MM work, but suggesting that we allow 
for men to move toward their own Masonic goals in a more efficient way.  Most of us were 
taught to memorize in elementary school, it was the main mode of gauging success.  Those 
who learned the Gettysburg Address or the Preamble to the Constitution and could recite it in 
its entirety were praised, while those who struggled were viewed as just poor students.  This 
generation learns in a different way and we still do not recognize that in our Masonic teach-
ings.  It is no wonder that they do not understand that they cannot move quickly to the group 
they desire to join and may lose complete interest because of that fact. 
 
Being the ‘cave man’ that I am, I often wonder what prompted those at a church service or a 
funeral to wear jeans.  To me, it is just disrespectful.  To them, it does not have that same 
meaning and if you asked them, they would be offended that you questioned their dress.  We 
must remember when wanting all those who follow us to walk in our steps like we walked, 
that we had a different drummer and if we observe our own Masonic principles, “it is the IN-
TERNAL, not the external qualifications” that matter. 
 
So, next time someone asks about some of the appendant bodies, let them know that those 
are part of the entire Masonic experience and that we want ALL our Brethren to reach their 
goals in our Craft as quickly as possible. 
 

QUESTION FOR NEXT MONTH: 
Should we “translate” our ritual(s) into more modern English?  Would this facilitate a 
smoother delivery of the work as opposed to the stilted, archaic, and predictable word 
patterns?  Or, would it disrupt a significant connection with our ancient Brethren? 
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By:  Bill Hickey, 33° 

Email:  wa3h@hotmail.com 

 PLEASE TAKE OUR SURVEY:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/Yes-No-Pro-Con 
  
Please take just a few minutes to carefully go over the activity announcements at the end of 
this issue.  A LOT is going on in October, and for that matter for the rest of this calendar year.  
I try to keep these announcements in chronological order, so you can update your planning 
calendars as necessary. 
 
I ALWAYS welcome your feedback and comments.  If you’d like to see something new or 
different in the Riteworks, please let me know.  After all, this e-magazine is intended to keep 
you current on the happenings around the Denver Consistory as well as to perhaps provoke 
some thought about contemporary issues in Masonry that might be of interest. 
 
Please try to attend our stated meeting on the 19th - we have a SPECIAL speaker coming who 
was a first responder in NYC during the 9/11 attacks.  Something to ponder ... Today’s High 
School SENIORS were only FOUR YEARS OLD on 9/11.  They have NO MEMORY of that singu-
lar event in our history.  Just as most of us have no memory of Pearl Harbor - another singular 
event - what we learned about Pearl Harbor came from our parents, grandparents and rela-
tives that lived through it as well as some in our history classes.  We all know that “history” is 
being taught somewhat differently than it was for us, so it behooves us to make SURE that 
this generation does not forget what happens when complacency rules your conduct.  Re-
member, this meeting is OPEN TO ALL - not just Scottish Rite Masons or Master Masons. 

mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Yes-No-Pro-Con
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 From the  
Secretary’s 

Desk … 

Continued on next page 

Bill Klatil, 33° 

PRESENTATIONS AT THE SEPTEMBER STATED MEETING 

MASTER CRAFTSMAN III  
Tom Shotts, 32° KCCH 46th REUNION CLASS 

Patents, Pictures, and Name Badges 

Pictured above right are: Anthony Scott Mohr, 32°; John Douglas Baird, 32°; Richard Carson 
Foster, 32°; and Thayne Arthur Coulter, 32°. 
 
These four of our newest members were on hand at our September stated meeting to receive 
their patents, pictures, and name badges.  If you were a member of the 46th  reunion or any 
other reunion and have not yet received your patents, we are storing them in the consistory 
office.  Please make arrangements to pick them up. 

Scottish Rite Classic Concert Series - Devin Hughes, the Con-
cert Master for our first in a series of concerts, and director of 
the Arapahoe Philharmonic, talked to the assembly about 
Ludwig van Beethoven and his 9th symphony.  This will be just 
one of the pieces performed at the Saturday, October 10th 
concert.  This will be an amazing event with an organ prelude 
starting at 6:30 pm.  Get your tickets NOW by going to the 
website www.srconcerts.org.  We hope to see you there. 

mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
http://www.srconcerts.org
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From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued 

SCOTTISH RITE FOUNDATION 
Scholarship Recipients: (Front 
Row) Jenica Ward (UNC), Becca 
Ruske (UNC), Tammi Harnan 
(UNC).  (Second Row) Toini Mor-
gan (CU), Jillian Laucius (CU), and 
Rachel Sauter (CU), with Dr. Deb-
orah Hays.  (Back Row) Vern In-
graham, 33° GC, our SGIG, and 
Tom Magnuson, 33°. 
 
The Scottish Rite Foundation has 
awarded six scholarships to de-
serving Colorado students of 
$5000 each.  These students are 

pursuing degrees which will complement the purpose of the Foundation - language and 
speech pathology.  Congratulations to each of these recipients. 

October Stated Meeting - Our October 19th stated meeting will include a 

presentation of the “Feast of Tishri” by the Centennial Lodge of Perfection.  

Also at this meeting will be a presentation from a Lodge Brother who was 

a first responder at both attacks on the World Trade Center in New York 

City.  RWB Moises Gomez is a Past Master of Atlas Pythagoras Lodge #10 in 

Westfield, NJ and is the current Grand Historian of the Grand Lodge of 

New Jersey.  Where else could you get FIRSTHAND information like this?  

This program is OPEN TO all Masons, friends, and family starting at 7:00 

p.m. 

Calling Committee - The Membership Committee is planning an outreach to our members on 
Saturday, October 10th at 8:30 a.m. at the Consistory.  We will be calling our members to see 
“how they are doing.”  This is an important event, and an act of Brotherly Love.  If you can par-
ticipate, please contact Brother Paul Harrison at 303-578-0237 or Brother Theo Jones at 720-
628-8026. 
 
FALL REUNION, NOVEMBER 12, 13, 14, AND 16. 
Our 47th Reunion is coming!  Congressman and Brother Scott Tipton of the 3rd Congressional 
District will be our speaker.  Also, a tribute for Veterans and First Responders.  The 32° will be 
presented at our November Stated meeting on November 16th. 
Do you know an interested Mason that could benefit from the degrees of the Scottish Rite? 
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By Curtis A. Lipkie, 32°

     COMMUNICATIONS!  COMMUNICATIONS!  COMMUNICATIONS!  We hear that buzzword 
every day - at home, at work, at play, in school, in politics, and also in our Masonic Lodges and 
related bodies.  You would think that from all the emphasis on communications, if we just fig-
ured out how to better “communicate,” and did more of it, ALL of our problems would just go 
away. 
     If only it were that easy. 
     Communication is a two-way street, a connection between parties in an exchange of infor-
mation and ideas.  Effective communication does not always mean that we are building a con-
sensus or working harmony.  Sometimes it is the civil exchange of differences that makes com-
munications valuable and productive. 
     So why don’t things necessarily get better when we communicate more?  Maybe it is be-
cause we label a lot of things as communication which are not really communication at all.  
Communication coming to us is mostly disguised as a barrage of information meant to per-
suade us of something.  What we call “mass communication,” advertising, and the internet, 
are more interested in pushing information and data at us, rather than developing a dialog 
with the individual. 
     Even when we think we are communicating in a personal conversation with someone, the 
experience may not be meaningful or satisfying.  I was taught early in life that you can learn 
more when your ears are open and your mouth closed.  That sounds like the Masonic maxim 
of “mouth to ear.”  Listening is good, but even trying to be an effective listener can be chal-
lenging.  How many times have you been stuck in a one-way conversation when someone is 
dominating your time and attention?  The key to successful communication is a BALANCE of 
“mouth to ear.” 
     Effective communication should allow for timely feedback so that the conversation can be 
refined and moved forward to each party’s satisfaction.  How many times have you tried to 
communicate by email or social media, and then had to wait for days for a reply?  The new 
technologies put the world literally at our fingertips, yet it is sometimes so frustratingly far 
away, and we feel lonely and unfulfilled.  With so many paths of communication out there, we 
can hardly become a master of them all. 
     As we grapple with how better to communicate, don’t forget about “mouth to ear.”  A dis-
tressed Brother needs you to hear his story.  A wayward Brother needs you to guide him back 
to the right path. 
     Masonic communication is the strength and beauty of our work. 
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Bart wegner, 32° kcch 

Venerable master 

Denver Knights of St. Andrew 

Greetings Brothers, 
 
The Knights of St. Andrew are getting busy with multiple events on the schedule.  In addition 
to our efforts for the concert series beginning on October 10th, we will also again fill much of 
the cast for the 29° for the Fall Reunion. 
 
Our December meeting will feature a Knighting ceremony for members of the new class, and 
any others seeking Knighthood.  I know we have a few waiting, and hope they, and many 
more, will be joining us on Monday, December 7th at 6:30 p.m. in the Consistory Lodge Room.  
That evening’s meeting will also feature a Scottish Rite education presentation by Illustrious 
Bro. Bill Hickey, 33° - discussing the Northern Masonic Jurisdiction’s 23° - Knight of Valor. 
 
Please remember the Burns’ Night Supper on January 30, 2016. 
 
Lastly, let me extend my gratitude to all for the honor of becoming a Knight Commander of 
the Court of Honour.  The Brothers I have met in the Scottish Rite have undoubtedly made me 
the man I am today.  You are all an inspiration, and I can only hope, and try, to set a similar ex-
ample for the Brothers who come after me.  For those of you that do not know, the KSA re-
vised our bylaws two years ago to allow for the Venerable Master and Secretary of the KSA to 
complete their year in office if selected for KCCH honors.  Thus, I believe I am the first Venera-
ble Master with the opportunity to lead from the East of the KSA with a red hat.  There is 
much work left in my year, and I am glad to be able to see it through. 
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The PrelaTe’s 

pulpit 

Rev. Jim Harris, 33° 

One year, my wife and I went to the “after-Christmas” clearance sale at Wal-Mart and 
found this lovely treetop angel for our Christmas tree.  The following year, as we un-
boxed the Christmas decorations, we found the lighted star we had placed on top of 
our Christmas tree for years.  We could not decide what to do with it.  I got an exten-
sion cord and managed to hang the lighted star in the front window.  Several of the 
neighbors commented on how it was uplifting for them to see the shining star in the 
dark night. 
 
In the first degree, the candidate is asked, “In your present condition, what do you 
most desire?”  The answer is “Light.”  Goethe was a devout member of our fraternity.  
His final request in life was to open the window to let in more light.  In our degree 
work, we see that the mission of Masonry is to bring the light of the supreme Architect 
of the Universe into the life of a Brother.  When the light shines, truth and knowledge 
will be revealed.  The Bible teaches us we are the lights of the world and we are to let 
our light so shine.  The Sacred  Volume  is the  greatest of the three lights of Masonry. 
 
The world needs more light, more love, and more hope.  So, let your light shine. 
 
Enjoy the beauty of Autumn and light up someone’s life. 



11 

All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose 
Croix Funeral service at the time of their passing.  Members should ad-
vise their families of their wishes to have this beautiful service.  It is a 
very dignified  service intended to help bring comfort to the family. 

 
The current members of the Denver Consistory Rose Croix Funeral 

Team are: John Buchanan, 33° - Chairman, Scott A. Bates, 32° KCCH, 
Jerry Fenimore, 33°,  Jack Harlan, 33°, M. Edward Johnson, 33°,  Rich-
ard Mitchell, 33°,  Matthew Raia, 33°,  Roy Snyder, 32° KCCH,  John 
Warren, 33°,  Richard Wenzel, 32° 

 
If you are interested in joining the Rose Croix Funeral Team and 

helping them, contact the office or John Buchanan, 33° for more infor-
mation. 

Adolph Frederick Ems, 32°   09/14/2015 
William Judson Goldsboro, 32°  09/22/2015 
Delbert John Jensen, 32°   09/18/2015 
Norris Steven Jordan, 32°   09/02/2015 
Robert Jesse McElwain, 32°   08/28/2015 
Hipolito Eugenio Rigau, 32°   09/03/2015 
Jack Keating Smith, 32°   02/17/2013 
Gary Marshall York, 32°   07/26/2015 

11 
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October  
Special  

Birthdays 
90 Years Young 

John R. Gardner, II 
Robert C. Liska 

 
80 Years Young 
James P. Earhart 

Dwight A. Singleton 
 

70 Years Young 
Bruce O. Marron 
John A. Warren 

William J. Schubert 
Alan D. Wheeler 

Kenneth S. Clasen, Jr. 
Anthony S. Clark 

James W. Redmond 
 

60 Years “Young” 
Steven R. Dickey 

Paul J. Phelps 
William Eucker, III 

Kevin L. Pape 
 

50 Years “Young” 
Scott A. Ammerman 

Brothers 

MEA CULPA!  I completely forgot to wish our brothers 

who are serving or have served in the U.S. Air Force a 

Happy Birthday last month. 

18 SEP 1947 (68 years old) 

UNITED STATES NAVY 

13 OCTOBER 1775 (240 years old) 
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

William C. Klatil, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4621  /  bill@denverconsistory.org 

 
Audrey Ford - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 
303-861-4261  /  audrey@denverconsistory.org 

FAX: 303-861-4269 
 

John A. Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 
303-238-3635 

 
Bill Hickey, 33°- Editor-in-Chief 
editor@denverconsistory.org 

 
D. J. Cox, 33° - Editor Emeritus 

970-980-4340 
 

Daniel Conway, 32° KCCH - Webmaster 
webmaster@denverconsistory.org 

 
This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Web site. 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

 

All photographs and graphics used in this issue are in 
the public domain.    Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIN 
logos are taken from a public domain library. 
 
This publication is copyright 2015 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 33° - Chairman 
Richard Silver, 32° KCCH 

John Warren, 33° 
Jack D. White, 32° KCCH 

 
If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.  Contact: 

audrey@denverconsistory.org 
Or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 
The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

Ronald A. Seale, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Stephen M. Munsinger, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

Orient of Colorado 

David W. Powell, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG 

Valley of Denver 

Michael A. Brewer, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Aaron J. Klostermeyer, 32° KCCH 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Gregory B. Dominguez 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

William Klatil, 33° 
Secretary - Recorder - Registrar 

Timothy W. Hogan, 32° KCCH 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Wayne Arner, 33° 
Treasurer 

Joe E. Kier, 33° 
Almoner 

14 

mailto:mike.brewer@bizexplorer.com
mailto:aaronk.pr.rc@gmail.com
mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
mailto:waner3@comcast.net
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OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page (New and Revised) 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 32° KCCH 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Mike Brewer, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

http://www.linkedin.com 

Search for:  Colorado Scottish Rite Masonry, Denver Consistory, Scottish Rite, or 

    Scottish Rite Freemasons (SGC) 

Primarily a “professional” 
networking site.   
QUESTIONS? 
Bill Hickey, 33º 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:mike.brewer@gravatonenergyresources.com
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
http://www.linkedin.com/
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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